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DESIGN BULLETIN #67/2010 

Median Crossovers on Rural Divided Highways 
 
Summary 
 
This Bulletin is issued to provide guidance to planners and designers regarding the 
spacing, placement, signing and geometric details of median crossovers on rural divided 
highways in Alberta. There is a need to consider roadside safety, highway operations, 
access management, access by emergency and law enforcement vehicles and cost when 
designing median crossovers on divided highways. Between interchanges and/or at-grade 
intersections, emergency crossovers should normally be spaced at between 5 and 6.5 km 
intervals. Exceptions may be made where necessary for access however these additional 
crossovers should be considered temporary and subject to removal when alternate access 
is provided. 
 
 
Background and findings 
 
At the time of twinning, decisions need to be made regarding access management and the 
spacing and location of median crossovers.  Many divided highways in rural Alberta are 
twinned initially as “arterial” or “expressway” type facilities with the ultimate objective of 
upgrading to “freeway” standards in the future. The duration of the staging period may be 
several decades or longer. In the interim there may be little or no supporting network of 
parallel arterial, collector or local roads. Consequently it may be necessary to provide direct 
access from the divided highway to crossing roadways or adjacent lands until alternate 
access is provided through service roads and interchanges as required. This will generally 
entail providing a median crossover. 
 
Where access is not a concern but interchange and/or at-grade intersection spacing 
exceeds 8 km, median crossovers should be provided to avoid adverse travel for 
emergency and law enforcement vehicles and to provide for detours of highway traffic when 
necessary due to collisions or other highway incidents. Between interchanges (or 
intersections), emergency crossovers are to be spaced at 5 to 6.5 km intervals. Also, 
maintenance crossovers may be required at one or both ends of interchange facilities, 
depending on interchange type, for the purpose of snow removal and at other locations to 
facilitate maintenance operations. Maintenance or emergency crossovers should generally 
not be closer than 450 m from the end of speed change tapers or structures. Crossovers 
should be located where stopping sight distance exceeds the minimum and should not be 
located on superelevated curves.  
 
The width of a crossover should be sufficient to provide for safe turning movements of the 
appropriate design vehicles. The surface should be capable of supporting maintenance 
vehicles that will use it. The crossover should be depressed below the shoulder elevation 
so that it is inconspicuous to traffic and should have 10:1 or flatter sideslopes to minimize 
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